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RE: Full Return to School 
Dear Parents 

Last evening the Prime Minister announced that from the 8th March all pupils will be returning to school full time.

As with the last full return to school, I will be working with the Senior Leadeship Team to carry out and review our risk assessments.  We must all continue to look after each other and support one another in this further change.

Mr Davies will be writing to Class 1 parents about a couple of transition sessions later in the week.

All other year groups will return on Monday 8th March for 8.50am.

The government have made it clear in their guidance that attendance at school is mandatory, unless parents choose to electively home educate their children and thus be removed from out school roll.

The secretary of State for education has made the following clarification statement

‘All schools, colleges and further education settings should allow full attendance from 8 March. Wraparound childcare, including childminders should also allow attendance for eligible children. School attendance will be mandatory for all pupils, with secondary schools and colleges able to phase return over the week of 8 March to allow students to be offered testing on return.

The usual rules and duties around school attendance are in place from 8 March (including mandatory attendance). All schools should communicate expectations about regular attendance to pupils and parents. Schools should identify pupils at risk of disengagement and develop plans to re-engage them.’
 This clarifies that school will resume the normal attendance coding for absence.
Buddies before and after school provision shall continue as in the Autumn Term.

It has been a really difficult few weeks, since Christmas with online learning and all staff are looking forward to developing routines and structures for the children.

Please can I ask that only 1 parent enters the playground to drop off and collect and all parents ensure that children arrive through the main gate, and parent leaves through the side of Class 1 gate.  Then in the afternoon for pick up, parents arrive through the side of Class 1 gate and children leave with parent through the main gate.
Many thanks for your support during this most stressful time for schools and families – we now see the shoots of Spring with warmer and brighter days ahead.  We may even get a summer time barbecue together to celebrate supporting each other through this winter!  Here’s hoping.


Very best wishes

Rachel Jones

Headteacher

